Hello Parents/ Guardians and Students!
We are looking forward to starting the 2020-2021 school year with you. Here are some
important things you need to know for the first day of school.

Students are required to wear a mask on the school bus and at school.
Staggered re-entry- Students with the last name A-L are requested to start
Tuesday, September 1st. Students with the last name M-Z are requested to start
Wednesday, September 2nd.
School start times and end times are staggered this year. 8:25/3:05 for students
in Gr. 4 Millis and Gr. 5 Koentges, 8:35/3:10 for students in Gr. 4 Funk and
Gr. 6 Crawford/Davidson, 8:45 for students in Gr. 5 Davis and Gr. 6
Dalton/Shackleford. Students who walk home from school will be dismissed at
3:00.
During the week of Sept. 1- Sept. 4- students are required to meet in their cohort
groups upon arrival to school and during all recess breaks. Grade 4 -
playground, Grade 5- tarmac, Grade 6- soccer field.
Parents/guardians may phone the office on Monday, August 31st between 8:00
and 11:00am to find out their child’s home room teacher. Class lists are
unavailable to share due to FOIP concerns.
Recess breaks and lunch breaks are determined by the grade level cohort and
will be taken at staggered intervals throughout the day. Recess and lunch breaks
are not at regularly scheduled times.
Please review the LRSD Re-entry plan with your child to discuss new safety
protocols with your child(ren) prior to their first day. This plan is posted on our
school website. It will also be helpful to have your child practice wearing a mask.
As we start the new school year, students will be supported and guided with
understanding new health measures and safety procedures.

See you all very soon!



